# CHAPTER 7

# LET US BE GRATEFUL

Let us be grateful. "Thank you, Daddy." "Thank you, Mummy." "Thank you, Uncle." The words "thank you" are very sweet words. We hear these words every day.

Saying "thank you" shows our gratitude. When we receive something from somebody we must thank them. When someone gives us something, we must thank that person.

When we thank people, they feel happy. It means we are grateful to them. We must thank God for having given us everything. We must thank our parents, brothers and sisters. We must thank our teachers and friends, too Let us learn to be grateful to all. Let us always remember to use these two words: "Thank you".



# A. Answer these questions. When should we say 'thank you'? 2. Whom should we thank? 3. Why should we thank God? B. Fill in the blanks with words from the box. 1. Thank you means 1 am gratitude. 2. Thanked is a great virtue. 3. Anyone who receives something must thank the giver. 4. The feachers must be grateful 5. People feel happy when we thank them. 6. We must thank our Parcents anyone grateful thanked gratitude parents people Give five reasons why we should thank our parents; Edit with WPS Office

In BOOK

D. Write down the names of five people who deserve your thanks.

E Draw or cut and paste pictures of three people in your town whom you must thank and write who they are.



# CHAPTER 8

# LEARN TO FORGIVE

Every day, we do many wrongs. We make many mistakes. We offend others by our wrongs and our mistakes. We hurt others by words and actions. They may not like us anymore. They may not want to be our friends.

How can we get their friendship and love? It is by asking others to fargive us. It is by saying "I am sorry" When we say sorry, they will forgive us. We become friends as before. We are happy when they forgive us. In the same way, we must also forgive others. We must say "Never mind." This will make others happy. It is important to learn to forgive. Forgiveness is a great virtue. We all need forgiveness. When we forgive others, they will forgive us. We must always remember that when we forgive others we will also receive forgiveness.



	ALC: U	100	_
- 100		9.3	
H 12.3	ъ	Ber 71	-

#### A. Answer these questions.

1. Why do others get angry with us?

2. When do we have to say "I am sorry"?

3. When should we say "Never mind"?

#### B. Write 'true' or 'false' next to each:

1. Often we offend others.

2. Sometimes, our words and actions hurt others.

3. We can never get back lost friendship.

4. Forgiving others makes them angry.

5. We feel happy when others forgive us.

6. We make many mistakes.

7. "It's okay!" means "I forgive you".

true

true

false

true

C. Write down a few reasons to say why we should forgive.



ch 8

#### **EXERCISES**

### A.W. In BOOK

- D. Tell the class about a fight you have had with your friend.

  Now answer these questions:
  - 1. Why did you fight?
  - 2. Was your friend hurt?
  - 3. Did he or she get angry?
  - 4. Was it your fault?
  - 5. What did you do to get back his or her affection?
  - 6. How do you feel about it now?

E. What happens when you don't forgive a friend who has hurt you? Write a few lines about it below.



# **CHAPTER 9**

# BE KIND TO ALL

To be kind means to be helpful. We can be helpful to people, animals and even plants. Everybody can be helpful.

We are kind when we share what we have it may be food, knowledge or money. We should be kind to those who need our help. At home, by helping our parents or brothers and sisters, we are being kind. At school we are kind when we share our food with poor children. We are kind when we think of the needs of others.

On the road we are kind when we help blind, old or disabled people. In the bus, when we give our seat to an older person, we are kind. By taking care of animals we are being kind to them.

Our kindness makes them happy. It also makes us happy.



#### EXERCISES

# A. Answer these questions:

1. To whom should we show kindness?



2. Where can we show our kindness?

At home, school, bus, and road

3. When are we called upon to be kind?

#### B. Write 'true' or 'false' next to each:

1. Everybody cannot be kind.

2. We can be kind only to old people.

3. Only rich people can be kind.

4. Kindness means giving money to others.

5. When we are kind, we feel happy.

6. One can be kind in words.

false

false

true

trae



In BOOK H.W C. Write down five ways you can be kind at home. D Write down three ways of showing kindness in class. 2. 3. E. Out out and paste or draw a picture showing kindness.